Henderson Intermediate School

NEWSLETTER 7

Term 2 | Week 2 | Monday 6 May 2019

Teacher
Stopwork
meeting this
Thursday.
School closes
at 12.30pm

Ph: 098388529 Mobile: 0210759095 Email: office@hendersonint.school.nz Web: www.hendersonint.school.nz

Kia Ora Talofa Guten Tag Bonjour Malo e le lei Kia Orana Fakalofa lahi atu Goeie Dag Sawadee Croeso Bula Fáilte

Upcoming Events

MAY

6 – Intermediate Years Parenting Course 5.30pm

7 – Basketball begins at Trusts Stadium

8 – Netball begins at Te Pai courts

9 – Teacher Stop Work Meeting – school closes at 12.30pm

9 – Waitākere College Matinee – Y8 students

10 – H.I.S Board of Trustees Elections – nomination forms posted to Parents by this date

16 – Curiculum & Specialist Evening at school – note change of date

20 – China Trip students & staff return to school

24 – End of Specialist Cycle 2 – your child begins a new Tech class tomorrow

24 – H.I.S Board of Trustee Elections Nominations close 12pm

JUNE

3 & 4 – School Closed – Queens Bday Holiday

6 – School Disco

7– School Fun Run

13 - Year 6 Open Night

Check out our calendar on our School Website

Kia ora Henderson Intermediate School Whanau

I hope this finds you all well.

The classes are settled and it is great to see things up and running for the new term.

Million Dollar Mission - Tonight we are off to collect our Cheque from the Trusts for the \$45K for our new school van. You may have noticed it parked out the front of the school. We are having it screen printed with our school logo etc in the next week.

This term is a big term with our **School Production**. This is always a very happy time for our many children who take part in this.

It was great for staff to meet so many of you at the **Parent Interviews** in the last week of the term. If for some reason you were not able to be at this, do not forget that you can contact your **child's teacher** anytime at all.

TEACHERS STOPWORK MEETING is on Thursday at 1.30pm 9th May. This means that the School **WILL BE CLOSED AT 12.30.** I am very sorry for the inconvenience of this.

OUR CHILDREN ONLINE – On March 29th I sent you all a letter regarding the way that some of our children were using their devices. At School we are doing all we can do to encourage and teach *care*, online. I urge you to check regularly with your son/daughter, to check what they are sending, receiving and putting up onto things like Instagram. We encourage children every week at assembly, to speak up about anything that they are not happy about. We urge your children to tell an adult and let someone know if they are unhappy about something that has happened to them. Children have got to feel safe to tell us and they have got to know that we trust them and will listen to them and do something about it.

This term the **School Inquiry Unit** is on **Community kindness**, celebrating the great things, the lovely times, thinking about what we can do to be kind to one another.

The Value that we are focussing on right now is **RESPECTFUL**. We want our children to learn to be respectful. Respect of self is always first and foremost, respect of others and respect for our environment.

Have a GREAT week.

You can contact me anytime if the need arises. Call me at school or on my mobile 021 252 1383. If you want to come in and see me at School, you do not need an appointment to do so. Just come!

Noho ora mai! Stay well. Manuia le aso! Have a good day.

Warmest Wishes
Mrs Wendy Esera
FOR AND ON BEHALF OF STAFF AND BOARD

THE INTERMEDIATE YEARS PARENTING COURSE

If you have registered for this please don't forget this begins tonight!

When: Monday 6th May to Monday 10th June Where: School Staffroom Time: 5.30pm-7pm

Jessica Barrett 021428386 Jessica.barrett@fwn.org.nz

Parking at Henderson Intermediate School

We do appreciate that parking around our school is limited and we thank you for your patience when dropping off and picking up your child.

It has come to our attention that some of our families are using neighbouring business' carparks to park in, resulting in their customers being unable to park in those spaces. This is not ideal. If you are having difficulty we suggest perhaps drop off and then ask your child to meet you, at public parking areas near The Warehouse on Lincoln Rd.

Henderson Intermediate China Trip 2019

An excited group of 20 H.I.S students and members of staff flew off to China last Thursday. We wish them a wonderful educational experience – learning about another culture, trying new things, meeting new people. They return back to school on Monday 20 May.



Million Dollar Mission - Results!

Thank you again to everyone who voted for us. We achieved our goal of \$45K. We are so happy to present our new van which we are buying with this money gifted by the Trusts. It is off to the sign writers and here is a sneak preview of what it will look like.



SCHOOL DISCO - Thurs 6th June Keep this evening free!

School Fees - It is Term Two already! If you have not paid Term One Tech Fees (\$100 per year per student) please make your payment at our School Office or via internet banking ASB 12 3039 0278986 00 Ref: Your child's Name, Room & reason for payment. You may play these off over the year if you prefer.

Please contact Christine in Accounts PH 8388529.

Access to our School during school hours. We now ask all visitors to our School to sign in at the School Office, display our Visitor Pass while on our School grounds, and sign out when leaving. Please do not go directly to your child's classroom.

Dental Clinic: All visitors to the Dental Clinic are to please use the Fairdene Avenue entrance and park in the Dental Clinic car park. Please do not walk to the Dental Clinic through the school. Thank you.

Community Notices

WAITAKERE COLLEGE PRESENTS....

a darkly satirical, razzle-dazzling musical set to the backdrop of prohibition-era Chicago. The show has its origins in real life high profile crimes, criminals, and trials of the 1920's...



Friday 10th & Saturday 11th May

Doors open 6.30pm for 7.00pm start

Jackson Auditorium - Waitakere College

Tickets: \$10 Adults \$8 Students (incl Tertiary)

Tickets can be purchased via Sue Borich (Accounts)

Ph: 836 7890 ext: 859 Email: cashier@waitakerecollege.school.nz

WAITĀKERE COLLEGE WAITAKERE COLLEGE OPEN EVENING Thurs 25th July 6.30pm

Meet the Principal, Teachers and talk with Students while enjoying a guided tour of our facilities. Sample each subject to help you decide on your course selection. You can also enrol on the night!

42 Rathgar Road, Henderson Ph: 836 7890 Email: secretary@waitakerecollege.school.nz



THURSDAY 6 JUNE

4pm - 7pm

Bring your high expectations!

T: 838 9085 E: admin@hhs.school.nz



NZ Warbirds - Sunday 2 June 9am to 4pm @ Ardmore Airport (Hamlin Rd entrance) Commemorating D-Day.

Food & refreshments and much more. Tickets Online: Adults \$26 - School Age \$5 under 5's free.

> Gate sales: Adults \$30 - School Age \$5 - under 5's free